
Frontier  League  announces
policy  to  limit  fan
attendance

Student crowds like this one will be hard to come by for the
2020 season as the Frontier League announced a plan to limit
attendance.

Crowds at Frontier League athletic events will look different
for the 2020 fall season.

They will also look a lot smaller, too.

On Sunday evening, the Frontier League announced the member
schools will be limiting crowd size to allow social distancing
and  safety  at  facility-based  events  due  to  the  spread  of
COVID-19 in the area.

The  plan  features  several  guidelines,  but  the  biggest
announced is that four league tickets will be created for
volleyball,  soccer,  football,  and  cheerleaders  rostered  to
play/perform that night. Tickets are good for Frontier League
home and away games.

Coaches will receive two tickets and those numbers could go
down  if  dictated  by  the  host  school’s  county  health
department.

Member  schools  in  the  Frontier  League  include  Louisburg,
Paola, Ottawa, Eudora, Baldwin, Spring Hill, Tonganoxie, Piper
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and Bonner Springs. Piper and Bonner Springs are forced to
play every game of their season on the road as the Wyandotte
County Health Department prohibited non-professional sporting
events to be conducted at this time.

The new rule will also make it harder for students to come
support their classmates, as well as town members that don’t
have an immediate family member participating.

“Depending on the facility capacity, home or away, the amount
of  tickets  available  for  that  contest  may  be  reduced,”
Louisburg  activities  director  Michael  Pickman  said.  “The
athletic director will work with coaches to communicate the
available  number  of  tickets  for  each  contest.  We  will  be
looking at expanding seating at events to grassy areas where
safe, allowed, and possible, so we encourage people to bring
lawn chairs or blankets. Designated home and away sections
will be identified and utilized.

“We understand that this will affect the student and patron
opportunities to attend games, but the ability to provide an
environment where social distancing can occur can only be
achieved through limiting capacity. We will be live streaming
as many home events as possible in lieu of this fact.”

Each rostered athlete and manager will be given four laminated
tickets. These tickets will then be given out to the fans the
student chooses. To enter a game a fan must have this ticket
to  present  to  the  ticket  taker  and  that  student  must  be
rostered for that contest. Admission, if applicable for the
contest, will be charged at that time.

If the contest is a home event and the fan has a valid
activities  pass,  this  will  count  for  admission,  but  the
student  ticket  must  still  be  presented.  Schools  have  the
authority to decrease the number of tickets as it relates to
their county guidelines and facility space.

Four league tickets will be created for dance and band members



for home events. These tickets can be used at home events
only. These numbers could be less if dictated by the host
school’s county health department.

Each gate will have a detailed roster for both teams. Any
players  not  rostered  for  that  night’s  event  will  not  be
allowed to have spectators enter the stadium. League passes
are only for administration and school board at the current
time.

According to Pickman, appropriate face coverings are required
by all in attendance for indoor events, as well as social
distancing from those who do not reside in the same household.

At outdoor events, fans should socially distance from those
who do not reside in the same household and appropriate face
coverings are required to enter, at concessions stands, at
restrooms, and anytime you cannot socially distance. While the
league encourages masks at all times, fans may remove their
face coverings once proper social distancing of six feet from
all  people  not  residing  in  the  same  home  occurs  and  is
maintained.

For Louisburg, the threat of not being able to complete their
season forced many of the programs to move up their Senior
Night games to their first home contest of the season.

The Lady Cat volleyball team will host Senior Night on Sept.
1, and the boys soccer team will take place on Sept. 3.
Football, dance, cheer and band Senior Night will be held on
Sept. 4.


